I hope you are all gearing up for a very happy Fourth of July Weekend! Many 

of us in the region are also gearing up for the nationals, with the creeping 

realization coming that we won’t actually finish all the models we planned to 

bring! I’ll give you a full update on the Nationals and the news from our 

society’s big event, including who gets the 2004 West Coast event, in the 

August edition of the R.C.’s bulletin.

REDDING RENAISSANCE

The North Valley Dambusters have been re-inventing themselves. Long the most northern stop on the Region 9 contest circuit (until IPMS/Eureka started holding events), the Dambusters haven’t had a contest for a couple of years. However, according to club president Brian Willard, the club is still taking many positive steps and continuing to improve itself. 

In the spring, the club staged a display at the Mt. Shasta Mall in Redding. 

“We gave contact information to a few lone modelers in the community,” Brian says, “and talked plastic with them for some time. One member brought two small kits to give to kids who expressed an interest. The kits were distributed, much to the support and indeed, appreciation of the parents. This event saw the return of several members who had not attended club meetings for many months. This reunion made the day even more enjoyable.”

Of particular note, says Brian, “are two new members whose enthusiasm in 

setting up and general support struck the entire club. I will be devising a 

service award, and they will be the first recipients.”

To this I say: Bravo Zulu, Brian! I think every club should recognize those 

people who pitch in to make their club better in this way. SVSM has the Tim 

Curtis Memorial Award, which it gives to the non-officer who has done the 

most in the past year (the officers OUGHT to do stuff!), and it is a fun way 

to reward people who had turned in such service for their clubs. The 

Dambusters are on the right track here, too!

Brian says the club meetings are getting richer, with show-and-tells and 

demonstrations. “Our club is very inclusive,” he says, “Members are working 

in plastic, resin, wood, metal and even paper. The sheer variety of models 

brought to the meetings has increased dramatically over the last year or so.”

Brian is proud of what his club is doing, and he should be. Good job, 

Dambusters!

WHO WANTS TO DO A REGIONAL?

I got word through “back channels” that the Griffins of IPMS/Fresno Scale 

Modelers may be shooting for the Regional in the next year or so. If that’s 

the case... Great! Stay tuned for more details.

In the meantime, remember that if your club wants to do a show, step one is 

to clear it on the calendar with your Regional Coordinator. That’s so we can 

book a date that doesn’t conflict with another contest in the region, and if 

possible, with any other model events on the West Coast. We already lure 

people from the Southland to Region IX shows; one of my goals is to entice 

some people from Washington to come down and enjoy a contest in Region IX. Don’t be afraid of that thing in the sky—we in California call it the sun!

SVSM SETS DATE FOR ITS NEXT KICKOFF CLASSIC

Mark your calendars, if you have calendars that go well into 2003! The 10th 

Annual Kickoff Classic will be held February 16, 2003 at Napredak Hall in 

Milpitas. Stay tuned for more information. 

AN OPPORTUNITY TO BOLSTER YOUR CLUB RAFFLE

Brent Theobald passed this on to Director of Local Chapters Jack Kennedy, who forwarded it to the rest of the Regional Coordinators. It’s a program the Roll Models is calling:

Monthly Drawing for IPMS Meetings to Receive Loot (MDIMRL)

“Roll Models will send one care package a month to a randomly selected IPMS 

club. We are going to restrict this to the U.S. and Canada. To be eligible 

for this drawing you must be a registered IPMS club and have a website. You 

agree the care package will be used as a drawing or raffle prize at your 

monthly meeting. The treasurer's name and contact info must be supplied. We also need to know about how many people attend your meetings. You may wish to include a note about your club so we'll know if you are a bunch of aircraft or armor guys. A digital picture of the recipient with the prize would be a great help to us too. This offer is not about prize packages for contests. You may also want to contact me about that.”

To enroll your club in this program please e-mail Brent at 

brent@rollmodels.com.

AND NOW, THE ALL-IMPORTANT CALENDAR

August 11, 2002: IPMS/Central Valley Scale Modelers host their 14th Annual 

Scale Model Show and Contest at the Holland Elementary School Cafeteria. The theme is “WWII Pacific Theatre Operations 1941-1945.” For more information, call Nick Bruno at (559) 229-3675 or Jim Cavin at (559) 584-5796.

September 7, 2002: The IPMS/Reno High Rollers present their Third Annual Model Contest at the Desert Heights Elementary School, 13948 Mt. Bismark in Reno, Nevada. The theme is “The Century Series.” For more information, call Doug Summers at (775) 747-5931 or e-mail him at ghpltd@aol.com.

September 14: The Captain Michael King Smith Evergreen Aviation Institute, 

IPMS/Portland and IPMS/Salem present their Fifth Annual Model Contest and IPMS Region 7 Convention at the Evergreen Aviation Museum, McMinnville, Oregon. For more information, call Tony Roberts at (503) 282-2790 or e-mail him at roundelroberts@msn.com.

October 13, 2002: IPMS/Orange County hosts its annual OrangeCon in Buena 

Park, California. For information, call Nat Richards at (949) 631-7142 or 

e-mail him at richa5011@aol.com.

November 2, 2002: The Antelope Valley Group hosts Desert Classic VI and the Region 8 Regional at Antelope Valley College, 3041 W. Avenue K in Lancaster, California. The theme is “The Vietnam War, 1946-1975.” For more information, call Bill Kelly at (661) 305-7902 or e-mail him at v1rotate@prodigy.net.

February 16, 2003: Silicon Valley Scale Modelers host their 10th Annual 

Kickoff Classic at Napredak Hall, 770 Montague Expressway, Milpitas, 

California. For more information, call Chris Bucholtz at (408) 723-3995 or 

e-mail him at bucholtzc@aol.com
That’s all for now. Remember that any member in the region is welcome to 

receive this e-mail newsletter. If someone wants it who isn’t getting it, 

please let me know so I can add them to the list.

--Chris Bucholtz

Regional Coordinator, Region 9
